EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS

WILLIAM G. MCADOO
SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY
CHAIRMAN
JOHN SKELTON WILLIAMS
COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY

FEDERAL RESERVE BOARD

WASHINGTON

W. P. G. HARDING, GOVERNOR PAUL M. WARBURG, VICE GOVERNOR FREDERIC A. DELANO ADOLPH C. MILLER CHARLES S. HAMLIN

H. PARKER WILLIS, SECRETARY SHERMAN P. ALLEN, ASST. SECRETARY AND FISCAL AGENT

ADDRESS REPLY TO FEDERAL RESERVE BOARD

960. January 8, 1917.

Dear Sir:

The Federal Reserve Board has to-day determined, in the exercise of the discretion vested in it under the provisions of Section 18 of the Federal Reserve Act, that it will not require Federal Reserve Banks to purchase during the year 1917 more than fifteen million dollars of United States bonds offered for sale by member banks through the Treasurer of the United States. It will require Federal Reserve Banks to purchase on April 1, 1917, the full amount of this fifteen million dollars, or so much thereof as may be offered for sale on or before March 21st.

Under the provisions of Section 18 Federal Reserve Banks are not permitted to purchase from member banks through the Treasurer more than twenty-five million dellars of bonds in any one year, less the amount of bonds bearing the circulation privilege acquired in the open market during that year. If, therefore, Federal Reserve Banks are desirous of giving member banks an opportunity to sell the full amount of fifteen million dollars under the provisions of Section 18, they should refrain from investing in the open market during the first quarter anything in excess of the difference between fifteen million dollars and twenty-five million dollars.

Please bring this to the attention of your executive committee.

Respectfully,

Governor.